[image: image1.wmf] 

PERMANENT COUNCIL

 

OEA/Ser.G

CP/SA.1747/10

1 April 2010

Original: Spanish

Record of the special meeting of March 30, 2010

CP/ACTA 1747/10
/

The Permanent Council held a special meeting, chaired by Ambassador José Enrique Castillo, Permanent Representative of Costa Rica, to receive Ambassador José Antonio García Belaúnde, Minister of Foreign Affairs of Peru.  It was called to order at 11:16 a.m.
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After greeting the members of the Permanent Council, Minister García Belaúnde announced that the holding of the fortieth regular session of the General Assembly in Lima in June 2010 would mark the culmination of a series of events organized by the Government of Peru as a sign of its commitment to the inter-American system.  He then referred to the thoughts and reasons underlying the choice of “Peace, Security, and Cooperation in the Americas” as the leitmotiv for the General Assembly session and as the title of the draft Declaration of Lima, which he presented to the Council.


Ambassador Albert R. Ramdin, Assistant Secretary General of the OAS, thanked Ambassador García Belaúnde for his visit and assured him that the General Secretariat would provide all the cooperation needed to guarantee the success of preparations for the upcoming session of the General Assembly.


The representatives of El Salvador, Panama, Brazil, Mexico, Paraguay, Colombia, Guatemala, Argentina, Ecuador, Costa Rica, Saint Kitts and Nevis, Chile, and the Dominican Republic expressed support for the topic chosen by the Government of Peru as the central theme for discussion at the General Assembly, offered their support for a timely conclusion of preparations, and thanked Minister García Belaúnde for his visit.

Following the presentation of a video report on Peru and of the portal that the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Peru has posted on its website for the fortieth regular session of the General Assembly, the Permanent Council took note of the speech by Minister García Belaúnde, thanked him for presenting the draft “Declaration of Lima,” and thanked him once again for his visit to the OAS.


The meeting rose at 12:09 p.m.
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�.	The statements may be found in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1747/10.
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